
Nancy Carter
Swan's Island 
LD 1231
I am a resident of Swan’s Island, in Hancock County. I am very concerned about our 
Maine State Ferry, being berthed on the mainland overnight. The ferryboat is our 
lifeline to emergency care of all kind. 
When the ferry first arrived on Swan’s Island in 1960 we have had the ability to call 
for help. I myself made a midnight ride on the William Silby in August 1967 to give 
birth to a baby boy. This is a vital part of our Island lifestyle. The reason for berthing 
the Ferry overnight, on the mainland is not critical to our survival. Thank you, one 
elderly woman.


